Black Hills Lacrosse Association
Meeting Minutes
September 2, 2015

In attendance:  Brad Barcley, Dan Hartman, Tom Drumm, Richard Sudmeier, Darren Leeds, Deleight Sudmeier, & Emily Wheaton
Minutes review: First meeting of the new year – motion was made to skip review of minutes from prior meeting. Passed.
Budget: Deposit made.  Donation 1st national bank 200.00 
Pizza Ranch fundraiser raised $898.00. Balance $1228.10 which includes all payments through March .  The fundraiser was a huge success and we signed up for another Pizza Ranch next season and have hopes to have more than one.  Other fundraisers discussed. Advertising ahead of event would be beneficial.  Suggestions for possible future fundraisers: McDonalds & Pizza Hut.  
Sponsorship Chair position discussed. Email will be sent out seeking a volunteer.  Would like to have volunteer named by next meeting.
Playing locations:  no fields selected/assigned at this time.
Play up policy:  Association should have a play-up policy.  This will allow consistency throughout all levels.  Parameters to be looked at and discussed further.  Richard will develop policy for Board to discuss. 
BHLA to Montana Division:  Pros and Cons need to be discussed.  Will also look to develop more local teams.  Possible include: Pierre, Wall, Murdo, Hot Springs, Sturgis, Lead/Deadwood.  Richard will contact Montana Lacrosse to get general information for future discussions.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Volunteer opportunities.
Meeting adjourned.  Next meeting Oct 7th.  Location TBD.


